Rio Vaqueros Meeting Minutes

Call to Order

President Carl McCleskey called the meeting to order at 12:29 PM.

 Members present were: Carl McCleskey, Gary Allen, Bruce Cranmer, John Morlock, Carol Anton, Jim Anton, Rodney Kuenzer, Paul Castillo, Bill Harris, Ray Hodges.

Previous Minutes

Bruce Cranmer read the minutes from the May 28, 2019 meeting. Jim Anton made a motion to accept minutes as read, seconded by Ray Hodges. Motion carried.

Treasurer's Report

Treasurer Gary Allen gave the treasurer's report.

Checking Balance: \$1362.72

Income: \$130

Long Range: \$40, Fun Shoot: \$50, 2 New Members: \$40

Expenses: \$30

Gary Allen RO renewal: \$30

Savings Balance: \$916.09

• TOTAL: \$2278.81

Rodney Kuenzer made a motion to accept treasurer's report as read. Bill Harris seconded. Motion carried.

Old Business

Pistol Range Shade Cloth

 Discussion ensued with regard to using the leftover shade cloth from the rifle range on the pistol pit shade structures. A work committee still needs to be formed and installation date set. Carl stated that an old 20' shipping container will be available in two months for \$1000.

Format For Pistol Matches

- There was discussion with regard to making pistol matches easier for newcomers and those without high end equipment.
- Bruce suggested a safety briefing and practice course in a second pistol pit might encourage new shooters. Perhaps a setup where new guys could shoot an hour early before the main match. Carl pointed out that this could be difficult when there was only one RO available.
- Gary stated that a member had suggested an IDPA standard be used. Carl stated that the preference was to avoid a set standard as it placed too many constraints on the match formats.
- The idea of a .22 only match was discussed. Carl stated it would be fairly easy to set up with a plate rack and multiple positions. It would likely be a stock class with no mods except for a scope.
- Carl stated that whatever we do, it would require ROs for insurance requirements.
- It was suggested that perhaps we could solicit feedback from members as to what would be a useful match format for newer members and those with unmodified equipment.

City of TorC Memorandum

No action has been taken to date. Waiting on BLM approval of transfer.

New Business

Bowling Pins

 Whithead has used bowling pins for sale at \$20 per box. Carl stated that the club would buy 5 boxes for use as targets.

New Members

 Gary stated that two new members had joined and needed to be added to the mailing list.

Secretary Position

• Carl thanked Bruce Cranmer for his service to the club as secretary. Bruce has sold his house and is moving to Texas. We all wish him the best and will miss him.

Meeting Adjourned

Carl called for the meeting to be adjourned at 12:59 PM. John Moreland made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Bill Harris. Motion carried.

Respectfully submitted by Carol Whitney.